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PRAYER LETTER
JULY – AUGUST, 2021

Dear Pastor & Faithful Brethren, 

I am very excited as I write this prayer letter because of what the Lord has done for our village ministry in 
terms of soul winning this past week. From the 21st August to 26th August, 2021, we had 4 missionaries (2 
from the USA and 2 from Ghana) coming through to support our soul winning efforts in the bush area.

The  American  missionaries  were  Bros.  Jim  Wyatt  and  Allen  Bouchelle  both  from NC and  the  two 
Ghanaian missionaries were Bros. Macdouglas Ampadu and Lawrence Lamina. They joined us for our 
Sunday morning service and when the altar call was given, 32 people came to accept Jesus Christ as their 
Lord and Saviour.

On Monday, 23rd  August, 2021, we visited 2 high schools in the villages of Noyem and Akoase. The 
schools were a Roman Catholic High School and an Experimental School. In these 2 schools, 320 students 
gave their lives to Christ with the majority students coming from the Catholic School. I have now got a 
firm conviction that the Catholics do not preach the gospel. Come and see the joy these kids had after they 
came to know Christ as Saviour and Lord. On the last day of ministry, which was on the 24th August, 
2021, we again visited 2 high schools in Akoase, a Methodist School and again a Catholic School.

(Note – it is not very easy to get into a Catholic School to go and preach Salvation message. I could see 
this as a miracle). In these 2 schools, 100 students got saved. Praise God. What a mighty God we serve. 
God is highly interested in the soul winning business. 

This is not the end of our beautiful story. We want to introduce this young converts to a correspondence 
course called the “New life in Christ” which was written by the Source of Light Ministries to see them 
grow to become matured Christians. Please pray with us as we raise funds to buy these materials for these 
lovely kids. Once again remember to pray for these teenagers. 

PTA

Programme in pictures
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Missionaries during the service  Congregation  

Preaching at a Roman Catholic School at Noyem Preaching at a Methodist School in Akoase 

Preaching at a Roman Catholic School at Akoase Preaching at the Experimental School at Akoase 


